

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF STATE

JESSE WHITE • Secretary of State

June 19, 2009

China Journal 2146 – A South Archer Avenue Chicago, Illinois 60616

Dear Friends:

I would like to take this opportunity to offer the China Journal my special congratulations on initiating its new website, www.chinajournalus.com. Your efforts in implementing this website will provide and greatly enhance news services and furnish quality and instructive information to the Chinese community in Chicago and throughout the United States and abroad. In addition, I applaud and commend your commitment and dedication in advancing the process of communication and promoting Chinese-American cultural pluralism.

Once again, please accept my best wishes for much continued success in your endeavors to disseminate news and information.

Sincerely,

Jesse White

Secretary of State

, White